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MMIA December eNEWS

Dear MMIA members,

The MMIA 10th Annual International Conference in Medical Interpreting was a huge success! Over 600 participants, and both days were very well attended. Some workshops were very crowded, as the number of attendees exceeded expectations by approximately 100 walk-ins. Participants came from many states and even from abroad.

The MMIA would like to extend a sincere thank you to all the presenters, exhibitors, volunteers and participants that supported this great event. Some participants commented:

-Excellent speakers and great handouts. I learned so much. -I greatly appreciate all the time, money and other resources given by the individuals who presented and spoke. -Much better location! Spectacular. -I love the new logo and I love the pins!

The MMIA would also like to congratulate the three 2006 MMIA Interpreters of the Year, Isabel Pinto-Franco, Natalia Konarski and Robert Chiaramonte, and the 2006 MMIA Raquel Cashman Award recipient, Jane Kontrimas.

We will soon post images as well as conference presentation materials online at www.mmia.org, along with the preliminary results of the MMIA Salary Survey and our new MMIA Strategic Plan. 

MMIA HIRES ADMINISTRATOR

We are happy to announce that Marzena Laslie has been hired as the new MMIA Administrator. (She is filling a post that was performed by George Falcos, who worked for years behind the scenes and deserves our utmost respect and recognition for the work he did. He was truly great to the MMIA for many years.) Marzena¹s strong administration skills are an asset to our organization, and she is sure to become a key point person for member questions and concerns. Among Marzena¹s current tasks are individual membership renewals, so you will certainly get an email from her at some point. Feel free to send her a warm welcome at mmiaml@aol.com <mailto:mmiaml@aol.com>

UPCOMING MMIA EVENTS

Committee Kick-Off Meeting

December 16th

Mark your calendars for Saturday, December 16th! On this date at 10AM, there will be a Committee Kick-Off Meeting for all those who signed up by email or at the conference for one of our various committees to attend and meet their newly formed groups.

The Committee Kick-Off Meeting will lay the groundwork for all committee initiatives during 2007. All committee volunteers are expected to attend this Committee Kick-Off Meeting, and to pledge to support one committee meeting each month. Only out-of-state members will be allowed to participate by phone. We are asking that new committee volunteers send a commitment email, by December 10th, to Vonessa Phillips Costa, MMIA Secretary, at vonessa.costa@gmail.com <mailto:vonessa.costa@gmail.com> .

MMIA Holiday Networking Party

January 26th

A few years ago, we had an incredible MMIA Holiday Party. Cynthia Schenck, North Shore Regional Director, suggested that we do it again, and the date has been set for January 26th. If you are interested in helping out with event planning, please email Marzena Laslie, MMIA Administrator, at mmiaml@aol.com <mailto:mmiaml@aol.com> . More news to come as we finalize plans and location. We welcome ideas!

RACIAL AND ETHNIC DATA COLLECTION

Understanding health disparities helps us provide more appropriate care.

Recently, the Massachusetts Division of Health Care Finance and Policy issued regulations requiring hospitals to collect and report on patient race and ethnicity information. Hospitals must begin collecting the new data by January 1, 2007. These regulations require that all patients be asked directly to identify their race and ethnicity. The regulations allow the patient to self-identify as being multi-racial or multi-ethnic. Four Regional Training of Trainers Sessions are now completed, and trainings for registration staff are happening this November and December.

Interpreters, be on the lookout for translated patient education materials to be posted on the MMIA website, and make it a point to familiarize yourselves with the new terminology. It is important that interpreters remember that the information needs to be reported by patients themselves, and that as interpreters we are not to give definitions of categories. The registration clerks will be equipped with definitions of race and ethnicity and should be the ones to answer a patient¹s questions.

REPORT ON MEDICAL INTEPRETER CERTIFICATION

Certification of Health Care Interpreters in the United States by Cynthia E. Roat, as prepared for The California Endowment. This report is listed as ³Certifying Health Care Interpreters² at http://www.calendow.org/reference/publications/cultural_competence.stm
<http://www.calendow.org/reference/publications/cultural_competence.stm> .

The report provides an update on medical interpreting as a profession as regards national certification for medical interpreters. Several states have either established certification or accreditation for medical interpreters, or are moving in that direction. The report gives a complete overview of the subject: what certification entails, what exists now, and the potential impact of certification on the future of our profession. 

There has been a lot of talk about a 5-10 year timeline for national certification. We would like to know if our members would like to work on a state certification sooner, or opt to wait for the national certification in the 5-10 year timeline. Please email Izabel Arocha, MMIA President, at iarocha@challiance.org <mailto:iarocha@challiance.org> to share your opinions.

INTERPRETER TRAINING

As January approaches please be aware that many interpreter training programs now also start in January. For a complete list of programs available in Massachusetts, please go to http://www.mmia.org/education/training.asp
INTERPRETER SYMBOL

http://www.voma.vic.gov.au
The Interpreter Symbol is a recently developed Australian national public information symbol. The symbol provides a simple way of indicating where people with limited English proficiency can ask for language assistance when using government services. What do you all think of this symbol? The MMIA would like to know. Email Marzena Laslie at mmiaml@aol.com <mailto:mmiaml@aol.com> 

This is the fifth and last eNews of the year, and we are proud of the progress we¹ve made in the past six months! Please send suggestions for future editions, as well as feedback on this year¹s MMIA events, to Marzena Laslie at mmiaml@aol.com <mailto:mmiaml@aol.com> 

Peace to all and have a wonderful Holiday Season!

Best regards,

Izabel Arocha and the MMIA Executive Committee

